


 

 

The community is also provided an opportunity to provide written comments in relation to 
specific cases. 
 
On occasion, the Commission may be asked to provide advice to a Minister or the 
Department on any other planning-related matter. The Commission is not required to hold a 
public meeting or public hearing for such matters.  
  
In relation to the Varroville Heritage Review, the Commission’s review was conducted in 
accordance with the Heritage Act 1977 (the Act). Under the Act key stakeholders are entitled 
to appear before the Commission in conducting its review. As you are aware, the key 
stakeholders, including yourself, appeared before the Commission on 14 January 2019 and a 
transcript of that hearing is available on the Commission’s website. 
 
Finally, I note your concerns about the content of the submission provided by Florence 
Jacquet, the landscape designer of the Varroville Crown Cemetery Development, in regard to 
the Varroville Heritage Review. The Commission has not redacted this submission because it 
does not appear to be defamatory, rather a discrepancy of facts. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Samantha McLean 
Executive Director 
Independent Planning Commission NSW 




